
From: Steve Laflin
To: Roldan-Otero, Lizette; John Miller
Cc: Dykert, Jason
Subject: [External_Sender] RE: NRC Inspection Report and Notice of Violation
Date: Monday, June 6, 2022 4:09:25 PM

Lizette,

Thanks for the time on the call this afternoon.  As I indicated on the call INIS would like to schedule a PEC to
discuss the apparent violation.  Here is a list of dates John and I would both be available to meet in Arlington;

July 6, 7, 14, 15, or 26-28.

Let us know what will work best for everyone's schedule.

Steve L.
-----Original Message-----
From: Roldan-Otero, Lizette <Lizette.Roldan-Otero@nrc.gov>
Sent: Friday, May 27, 2022 11:17 AM
To: John Miller <jjmiller@intisoid.com>; Steve Laflin <slaflin@intisoid.com>
Cc: Dykert, Jason <Jason.Dykert@nrc.gov>
Subject: NRC Inspection Report and Notice of Violation

Dear Mr. Laflin -

Please find attached the report for the NRC inspection performed in January 2022 at your facility in Idaho Falls,
Idaho with continued in-office review through April 14, 2022.  Based on the results of the inspection, an apparent
violation was identified and is being considered for escalated enforcement.  Before the NRC makes its decision, we
are providing you an opportunity to: (1) respond in writing; (2) request a pre-decisional enforcement conference; or
(3) request alternative dispute resolution.  Please contact me within 10 days of the date of the letter to notify me on
your decision.  The three options were explained during the exit meeting on May 5.

In addition, the NRC determined that three Severity Level  IV violations occurred.  Please follow the instructions in
the Notice of Violation when responding to the violation identified during the inspection. 

The report is a non-public document so I will be sending you a separate communication with the password. Let me
know if you have any questions.  If you have difficulty opening the file, do not hesitate to call me.  Thank you and
your staff's cooperation with this inspection effort.

Lizette
Lizette Roldán-Otero, Ph.D., Chief
RIV/DRSS/MIB
Office:  817-200-1455
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